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Monday, October 10, 2011
The meeting was started at 8:15 a.m. in the conference room in the Department of Plant and Soil Science, University of Vermont.
Deb Neher, the meeting host, welcomed the group, and announced local arrangements.

Tom Vogelmann, Dean of UVM College of Agriculture and Life Science, welcomed the meeting attendants, and introduced the college.

The meeting was called to order by Chair George Bird. The minutes of last year meeting were reviewed and there were no changes.  George requested that the state written reports be submitted to him within a week.

Louis Magnarelli, administrative advisor, discussed issues related to funding in federal agencies and regional levels.  He announced that the deadline for submitting the project report is Dec 11, 2011.  The report should be concise including key results, and mile stones.  This is a 7-year project, and mid-term will be 3.5 years.  We may need to consider a mid-term report at next year’s meeting.

It was announced that Michigan AgBioResearch (formerly Michigan Agricultural Experiment Station) is in the process of appointing Haddish Melakeberhan to NE-1040, and that Robin Huettel has retired from her position at Auburn University.1

George Bird reviewed the project objectives and milestones before the state reports began.

State reports were presented by the following presenters: Jim LaMondia (CT), Tharshani Nishanthan (VT), Senyu Chen (MN), John Halbrendt (PA), George Abawi (NY), Don Dickson (FL), Jim Preston (FL), Haddish Melakeberhan (MI) and Nathaniel Mitkowski (RI).

During the afternoon break, the group visited Deb Neher’s new laboratory, department and greenhouse facilities.   

Tuesday, October 11, 2011

The final three state reports were presented by Ernest Bernard (TN), Parwinder Grewal (OH), and George Bird (MI).

The business meeting was called to order by George Bird.  George put forward a resolution to thank Deb Neher for the excellent local arrangements and the resolution was agreed to by all meeting members. Ernest Bernard invited NE-1040 to have the next annual meeting in Knoxville, TN. George Abawi also expressed willingness to host a meeting in Geneva, NY in near future.  Both invitations were accepted and the meeting site for 2012 will be in Knoxville and 2013 in Geneva. 

Following the business meeting, there was an open discussion on general nematology issues for about 20 minutes before the meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

__________________________________________

1Subsequent to the meeting, it was determined that Dr. Melakeberhan’s appointment to NE-1040 was approved on April 13, 2011.
